



6<sup>th</sup> December 2019

#### **Dear Parents and Carers**

We are fast approaching the end of a busy winter term. Pupils have been working hard and have taken part in (or are going to take part in during the last few days) a variety of Christmas activities organised by the school including the Pantomime trip, Christmas dinner, the traditional Santa Run!

# Christmas Jumper Day





On <u>Friday 13<sup>th</sup> December</u> pupils and staff will take part in the Christmas jumper day and donate £1 to Save the Children. Thank you in advance to all those children, parents and staff keen to donate their money to this excellent cause.

# Christmas Dinner Wednesday 18/12/19

We will be having Christmas Dinner which will be provided by the school **FREE OF CHARGE**. Preparations are on the way and I am sure it will be a lovely occasion.

#### Pantomime - RAPUNZEL



On Tuesday 17th December the majority of pupils at the school will attend the Pantomime. I'm certain this event will be enjoyed by all. If you are yet to make payment for your child's ticket, please do so as soon as possible. We would not want for anyone to miss out!

#### 100% Attendance Celebration

We will be holding our Priory School Cinema experience in the hall with lots of goodies for those who had 100% attendance for the term (Wednesday 18/12/19). The class in each key stage who gained the highest average attendance will also attend the cinema experience.



## Santa Run Thursday 19/12/19

Mr Allen will once again be organising the Santa Run for Thursday 19<sup>th</sup> December. It's an opportunity for those who want to run hard to do so but also for everyone to get some fresh air and exercise. Please can you ensure that your child brings a change of footwear for after the Santa run and a bag to put their wet, mucky shoes in.



## Above and Beyond Celebration

Pupils who have gone above and beyond this academic year will be invited to a special celebration (Thursday 19/12/19). A number of pupils who have consistently demonstrated all of the Priory Principles will be invited to attend this celebration.

## **Christmas Carol Assembly**

This year the Christmas Concert will be replaced by a Pupil Christmas Carol Assembly. This will take place on Friday 20.12.19 at the usual time (pupils only). We will also draw the annual Christmas raffle during this assembly.

# Please remember the school will reopen on Tuesday 7th JANUARY 2020.

May we take this opportunity to wish all pupils, parents, staff and friends of the school a very safe and happy Christmas and a prosperous New Year.

Mr Matthew Bloodworth-Flatt Head of School